
PWLLHELI MOORING AND BERTH HOLDERS ASSOCIATION

NOTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON 1 APRIL 2013

1. Introduction

Chairman Dave Dewsbury advised members that both Llyr Jones and Barry Davies (Gwynedd Council’s Maritime Unit) were unable to attend the meeting but that both would be available on 13 April to answer PMBHA members’ questions. 

The Chairman asked members to complete a survey, which had been requested by the Council.  The purpose of the survey is to ascertain members’ views of the quality of services provided at Pwllheli.

2. Election of the Committee

The Chairman proposed that Ruth James become a Committee member. Richard Smith and Paul Langford seconded the proposal.

There is no change to the current Committee members: Dave Dewsbury (Chairman DD), Brian Edmonds (Treasurer), Jan Ranner (Secretary), Richard Smith, Malcolm Mackley, Bohdan Borzykowski, Geraint Williams and David Bayly.

3. Passing of Association’s accounts

The Treasurer Brian Edmonds presented the accounts.  They were proposed for acceptance by Paul Langford and seconded by Nick Thistleton.  

4. Agreement of Membership fee for 2014

It was recommended by the Chairman that this remain at £5.  It was proposed and agreed by Paul Langford to remain £5 for 2014.

********************End of formal meeting********************

5. Chairman’s review of 2012/13

The Chairman gave a report on the highlights and low-lights of 2012.

In brief:

· Large reduction in both harbour and marina visitors. 329 berths where   occupied in 2012/13. The total capacity is 412.

· Despite your Committee efforts the 8% rebate given in given in 2012/13 was not continued.

· Berthing costs, therefore went up 8% for most berth holders.

· Dredging, despite many promises didn’t happen.

· Showers, despite promises were not refurbished.

· No free Wi-fi.

During recent meetings with Llyr Jones and Barry Davies the Chairman advised them that people were leaving due to the lack of dredging and high berthing fees and that he could see no change to the situation for 2013/14 and beyond.

The Chairman was advised that there would be no main dredging until possibly September 2013 or beyond.  

The Council will combine the dredge with the Academy dredge.

No decision had been made on where the material would be put but Area 4 could be used as a new bund.

A maintenance dredge could take place but the CCW want the Council to apply to use Area 4 as a bund. The Council would also need to apply each year to continue using the newly created bund.

A land based dredge may take place around 31 May at the harbour entrance together with a heavy duty sledge to reduce the high spots in the channel.

The Chairman was advised that a free Wi-fi service (using the current provider) will be available soon.  A member advised the meeting that the current Wi-fi does not reach pontoon “A”.  The Chairman asked that if any member knows of areas around the marina that cannot currently receive Wi-fi to please advise the Secretary via email.

The Chairman informed the meeting that there were contractual delays to the start date for building Plas Heli (the Academy) and that the dredging is due to take place from September 2013.   This will create 75 rafting type berths for visitors.

The meeting was opened for Q&As.

Dick Williams -
What is the long-term plan for the marina?

DD

-
Doesn’t think that there is a plan.  Any reserves that the Marina

had in the past has been returned or severely depleted by now.  

Delyth Davies
-
Why does the academy need extra berths?  Why can’t they use the

empty ones?

DD
-
The money for the extra berths is coming from a different “pot”  as 

part of the  grant for the Academy.

John Carlin
-
Stated that the Council has already spent £900K on roads and

consultancy.  Proposes that row 12 be removed and used for the Academy. 

-
The lack of the Harbourmaster – what is the situation?

DD
-
Academy plans are still not finalised.  The marina provides a

patrol boat for the  harbour to replace the Harbourmaster at busy times.

Paul Langford
-
Bund – Why can’t it be decided upon.  

DD

-
Cannot see the dredging happening in September consultants have

been used CCW are objecting to the inner harbour being used to

deposit material   

Nan Langford
-
Our boat touched the bottom on low tides so the Marina moved us

to another location at no extra cost.

DD
-
Advised all members to report any grounding to the Council or

the PMBHA Committee.

Q:
-
What do other marinas do with their spoil?

DD

-
The problem is the restricted zones both inside and outside the

harbour. Gwynedd will not do it.  

Environmental bodies have converged with CCW.

Q:

-
Electricity: Have the Council reduced the power?  Have they put

 in some kit to reduce the voltage consumption?

DD:

-
Will put the question to Llyr and Barry Davies.

 DD

-
The Council has asked me to pass on to the Berth holders a request

 for new ideas to make changes in the marina/harbour.  Please

 email the PMBHA Secretary with your ideas.

Paul Askew
-
Is there a cut back on maintenance.  Electricity box has been 

hanging off on pontoon 10/11 for some time.  It needs fixing

permanently.  7 and 5 have been done.  

DD

-
Will pass the request on to the Council.
Dick Williams
-
Concerned that visitors don’t know what to expect, neither do

 berth holders when approaching the channel.  

DD

-
The Council are going to remove the perches near the entrance

which should help to make the approach clearer.

The meeting ended with members being thanked for their attendance.

-------------------------------------------end---------------------------------------------
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